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Newsletter  
01st February 2019 

 

Value of the Month:  Curiosity 
Aliyah 1K, Ayse 1T, Pelin 1Ti,  

Laura 2A, Rhome 2T, Ayah 2Th,  

Angel 3T, Kerem 3F, Robert 3R,  

Michael 4F, Ismail 4R, Anna 4G,  

Raed 5T, Kenzie 5Ha, Demetri 5H,  

Serkan 6B, Elifsu 6L, Ibrahim 6W 

 

 

 
                                                                                                                                                                                                                   Attendance this week 
 

                                1K 93.46%               2A 87.69%          3F 91.43%            4F 90.34%              5H 91.43%                6B 95.527% 
                             1T 91.92%         2T 84.00%          3R 95.67%           4G 96.64%             5Ha 97.41%          6L 93.57% 
                             1Ti 94.62%              2Th 92.69%        3T 95.17%           4R 91.72%              5T 94.29%               6W 97.14% 

 

Well done to 1Ti and 5Ha for best attendance this week. 

                                            Overall attendance since September: 94.95%   
Please make sure your child arrives on time for school every day – School starts at 8.30am Thank you 

             

Dear Parents, Carers, Governors and Friends, 
 

Pantomime: This week, I was delighted to offer our pupils the Pantomime ‘Jack and the Beanstalk’ by M&M Theatrical 
Productions for the Autumn 2 Headteacher Award. In line with our significant behaviour improvements, very few pupils had to 
miss this fantastic show; well done all you Gold Medal Learners! 
 

Parent Consultation:  if you were unable to come to either the Thursday morning or Monday evening Parent Consultation, we 
urge you to make an appointment with your class teacher. They really want to discuss your child’s progress with you. 
 

e-Safety: Whilst 72% of parents (of children aged 3-10) feel equipped to keep their children safe online, of those 72% over half 
would let their child watch YouTube videos unsupervised. 
- 40% of parents had never heard of Fortnite: Battle Royale. 
- 42% of parents said that they were addicted to their mobile phones and 38% said that their children were addicted. 
- 2-3 hours PER DAY is the time limit imposed by 44% of parents for their children to use their digital devices. 
Find out more about keeping your children safe by attending the Internet Safety Workshop on Monday 04th February in the 
Community Room at 8.35am. (see also the e-Safety poster on page 7). 
 

Attendance:  What is happening to our attendance? We have dropped below 95% Please avoid unnecessary absences.  
 

Mr Jan M Bless - Headteacher 

Dear Parents/Carers, we are changing the way we register our school lunches, this is due to take place on Tuesday 23rd 

April 2019.  

How this affects you; at the end of each term you must notify the school if you would like your child/children to have a 

school lunch, or a packed lunch from home, which ever decision you make you will need to commit to that choice for the 

rest of the term that follows. Payments will need to be made at the beginning of each week/term before a school meal will 

be allocated.  

Please note: this will not affect Universal or free school meal children. 

More information will be provided at a later date with details of what you will need to do. 

Times Table Badges awarded to: 
4F 

Sejdi Hasanaj  

Mertcan Yildiz 

Mehmet Eryilmaz 

Vivenne Esen 

Rei Sternaj 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

I liked it when the songs came on 

and at the end when they found the 

golden egg - Haifa  

 

I liked it when Jill 

did the floss and 
Jack’s mother the 
dab! - Sophie 

 

It was good when the angry 

giant came peeking through 

the door - Jaleel  

 

Jack and the 

Beanstalk was 

very entertaining 

and funny. My 

favourite part in 

the pantomime 

was when the 

giant baby scared 

Squire Bogey - 

Aaron  

 

I liked the 

songs and 

how they 

were dancing 
- Derin 

 

Beth "It was fun because we were 

allowed to join in" 

 

Kyla "It was really, 

really, really funny 

and I was laughing 

through the whole 
pantomime." 

 

Tommy "I liked 

it when we got 

to point out 

things to the 

characters, like 

when the cow 
was in the 

house" 

 

Elyana "I liked when Jack 

had the magic beans 

because when Jack's 

mother found out she was 

really angry." 

 

Raahil "I thought it was 

hilarious when they kept calling 

the Squire - Squire Bogey" 

 

Aras - I liked the cow when she 

was dancing because it was 

funny. 

 

Perrez   -  I think 

the pantomime 

had a bit of 

everything, it was 

funny, bit sad and 

also I loved the 

way they tried to 

keep on trend 

with some of the 

jokes and songs!  

 

When they 

asked Mrs 

Tootill and 
Mr Ferns to 

dance I was 

shocked and 
embarrassed 

because I 

didn't know 
teachers 
could dance. 
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DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 2018/2019 

Monday 4th February Internet Safety Workshop 8:35am Community Room 

Wednesday 13th February Final day for the Happy bag collection 9.30am 

Friday 15th February Year 1 to the V & A Toy Museum 

Monday 18th – Fri 22nd February Half term 

Friday 15th March Red Nose Day – Wear red - payment via Parent Pay £1 

Thursday 21st March Year 4 Recorder concert in the Square Hall 

Wednesday 27th March Individual photo’s – Sibling photos 3.30pm to 4.30pm 

Monday 8th April – Monday 22nd April Easter Holidays  

Monday 6th May Bank Holiday 

Tuesday 21st May  Year 6 2019 residential meeting 8.30am in the community room 

Wednesday 22nd May Year 4 to the Verulamium 

Monday 27th – Fri 31st May Half term 

Monday 3rd June – Wednesday 5th June Year 6 Butlins Residential trip 

Friday 21st June WWF – Wear the colours of an endangered animal 

Friday 19th July Finish at 1.30pm for the summer holidays 

Monday 22nd July Inset day – School closed 

Did you know we are now offering 

nursery spaces for 3-4 year olds 

under the “30 hours” scheme? 

Spaces are limited so, if you are 

interested, please visit the school 

office and complete a “Registering 

Your Interest” form. 

 

First Aid Training 

For the parents 

that signed up for 

first aid this is to 

inform you the 

start date will be 

Monday 4th February 

04th February 2019 internet 

safety workshop in the 

community room at 8.35am 

Happy School Bag: 

Your child will be 

bringing home a Happy 

School bag in the next 

couple of weeks. If you 

have items to fill the 

bags, please return it to 

school on 11th, 12th or 

13th February.   

Final collection date is 

the 13th February by 

9.30am.  

 

Book Swap 
Another successful book swap on Wednesday thank you to all those children who 
brought in books to swap. Looking forward to next time.  
Mrs Dunlea and Mrs Rees 
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Year 6 have been learning about Antarctica, this links in with our new English 

book The Ice Trap.  Year 2 have also been learning about Antarctica so we 

thought this would be a good opportunity to share our learning.    

We hope Year 2 learnt some new information and vocabulary from Year 6. 

Quotes:  

“My partner Jacob was asking questions all the way through, luckily I was able to 

answer all of them. I showed him where Antarctica is on the globe.”  Ibrahim 6L 

“I taught my partner Humahira a new word (plethora).” Kyra 6L  

“I am glad I was given the chance to help a Year 2 child with their work, 

surprisingly she taught my something new about the animals in Antarctica.” 

Chloe 6L   
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ENFIELD MUSIC SERVICE 

making music make a difference 

 

Instrumental and Vocal lessons 

            for new pupils starting in the 

Summer Term 2019 

Application forms should reach the 

Enfield Music Service office by Friday 1st March 2019 
 

group, paired and individual lessons available on a wide range of 
instruments including 

violin, viola, ’cello, double bass, 

recorder, flute, clarinet, saxophone, oboe, bassoon, 

trumpet, trombone, horn, tuba, 

guitar, ukulele, piano, keyboard, drum kit, voice (singing), 

Indian tabla / harmonium 
 

Application forms are available at www.enfield.gov.uk 

(search Enfield Music Service) 

Or, from your school office 

Enfield Music Service  

Unit 10 & 11 Centre Way  

Claverings Industrial Estate  

Edmonton, N9 0AP  

  

Tel:  020 8807 8881  

info@enfieldmusicservice.org  
 

Brilliant Book 

Reid 4R, shared his maths 

work on coordinates with 

the school in assembly. He 

learnt about plotting 

coordinates using the x and 

y axes in the four 

quadrants using negative 

and positive numbers. 



 

Debt Free 
 

 
You must gain control over your money or the   
lack of it will forever control you  

Dave Ramsey  
A free money advice course   

for parents/carers of children at ETSP schools.   
The 8 week accredited course will be delivered by Money A+E, an award-

winning social enterprise providing money advice and   
educational services. The course will include personal budgeting, savings, debt, 

benefits, financial terms and an introduction to mentoring.  Each student will 
also be supported with personal debt advice.  

Once accredited you will be equipped with skills to: 
reduce expenses, maximise income and find the best deals.   

Help yourself and others to do the same.   

Course dates (excludes half term week):  

Every Monday from 4th February to 1st April from 9.30am to 
11.30am  plus Thursday 7th and Thursday 14th February from 9.30am 
to 11.30am   

Venue: Brimsdown Primary School, Green Street, Enfield EN3 7NA 
Please contact etsp@worcesters.enfield.sch.uk if you would like attend 
or speak to your school’s Parent Support Adviser.  

 in partnership with  
 
 
  

Working together, stronger together   



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 


